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CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held each Thursday at 10:00 a.m. at the District
office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For
additional information, please contact the District Customer Service
Center at 352-753-4508.

www.DistrictGov.org



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have
scheduled maintenance:

— El Santiago Shuffleboard Courts

The El Santiago Shuffleboard Courts will be closed for resurfacing October 11th
through November 3rd.

— Mulberry Grove Recreation Center Card Room

The Mulberry Grove Recreation Center Justice Card Room will be closed for floor
replacement October 28th through October 31st.

— Lake Miona Recreation Center

The Lake Miona Recreation Center Stars and Stripes Room will be closed for
painting October 29th and October 30th.

— Pimlico Recreation Center
The Pimlico Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on October 19th.
= Lynnhaven Neighborhood Pool

The Lynnhaven Neighborhood Pool will be closed for maintenance October 7th
through November 4th.

= Coconut Cove Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities

The Coconut Cove Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning and parking lot
resurfacing October 19th and October 20th.

= Big Cypress Recreation Center

The Big Cypress Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on October 20th.



Information Provided by...

Executive Golf Course Information

« Saddlebrook Executive Golf Course will reopen on Monday, October 21, 2019
after a complete green and tee resurfacing.

« Pelican Executive Golf Course will reopen on Wednesday, October 23, 2019 after
rest and rehabilitation from water movement and improvement projects.

« Hill Top Executive Golf Course will remain closed until further notice for cart
path renovation.

We thank you for your patience during these scheduled renovations.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please call the District
Executive Golf Maintenance Office at 352-674-1885. We appreciate your patience
and understanding.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers Submitted through
www.DistrictGov.org

I lost my Villages ID. How do I get a new one?

Please come to one of the District Customer Service Centers located at 984 Old Mill
Run in Lake Sumter Landing or 4856 South Morse Boulevard just south of SR 44.
There are two options to replace your ID. You can receive a free temporary 30 Day
ID which will give you an opportunity to find your original ID. If you prefer not to
get a temporary card, we can replace your ID with a new permanent card.

Lost, stolen, or damaged Villages Resident ID cards will be replaced for a $15.00
charge. A new resident ID number will be issued and a new photo will be taken each
time a new ID is issued.

How do I replace my gate cards?

Please come to one of the District Customer Service Centers located at 984 Old Mill
Run in Lake Sumter Landing or 4856 South Morse Boulevard just south of SR 44.
Bring any remaining gate cards you still have issued to your home as they are issued
in sets of two. We will deactivate the missing card(s). If the missing card is part of a
set, the set will be deactivated. We will issue you a new single card or a set of cards.
It will cost $15.00 to replace the missing card.

984 Old Mill Run 4856 South Morse Boulevard



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers Submitted Through
www.DistrictGov.org

Gates and Gate Arms- Why do we have them and can we have additional
lights/markings on the gate arms?

In The Villages, we have 109 Gate Complexes. Of those 109 gates, 23 are staffed. Of
the 23 staffed, 13 are staffed 24/7.

A majority of our gates have two entrances: Visitor and Resident. Our residents
may use either lane; their gate cards will work at either entrance. All guests,
vendors, contractors, deliveries, commercial vehicles and other vehicles must use
the Visitor’s Lane.

The vehicle access gates were installed to control (not restrict) access to the
community, thus reducing traffic. Gate arms were implemented to slow traffic as it
enters the community and the gate arms fall under the ownership and maintenance
of government jurisdictions for use on their roads. Below is the reference from the
US Department of Transportation Federal Highway Administration - MUTCD:

MUTCD — Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (2009 Edition):
Section 2B.68 Gates
Standard:

05. Except as provided in Paragraph 6, gate arms, if used, shall be fully
retro-reflectorized on both sides, have vertical stripes alternately red and
white at 16-inch intervals measured horizontally as shown in Figure 8C-1.
Option:

06. If used on a one-way roadway or ramp, the retro-reflectorization may
be omitted on the side of the gate facing away from approaching traffic.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers Submitted Through
www.DistrictGov.org

Drivers are more likely to stop at a gate arm with proper striping and are less likely
to exceed the reduced speed area at the gate entrance when a gate arm is used.
Multi-modal path users can visibly see the position of the gate arm to aid in safe
crossing areas where the multimodal trail is close to the gated entry.

Please do not tailgate other cars through the gates — only one car at a time. Allow
the gates to close and activate the gates with your gate card or by pressing the red
button.

The entry gates are equipped with an automatic timer to close; therefore, please
remember to get through the gate promptly once it has fully opened.

The exit gate will automatically open when you drive your vehicle over the “exit
loop” which is buried in the roadway. Simply approach the gate slowly, wait for the
gate to open completely, and proceed through promptly.



www.DistrictGov.org

Did you know that you can submit a question, comment or concern 24
hours a day, 365 days a year?

Visit www.DistrictGov.org and click on the Submit Feedback, Inquiry, or Concern
button on Quick Links to contact us.

Choose the subject that best matches your inquiry or feedback. Not sure? Choose
‘General/Other’ and we will make sure it gets to the appropriate District
department!

Fill in your information and click ’'Submit’. We will respond within 48-hours!



Information Provided by...

Phone Books

As you receive your new phone books,
please refrain from placing them at the
postal facilities. Please keep our
community clean by placing your old
phone books out for collection on your
regular home collection day.

Save the Date and Stay Tuned for More
Information



Did You Know??

Recreation & Parks News

Looking for a digital copy of the Recreation & Parks News? It’s now easier to find!
Look for the quick link below on either the main page of www.DistrictGov.org or on
the Recreation & Parks page.

Smoke & Vape Free Zone

The Smoke & Vape Free Zone policy establishes a Smoke & Vape Free Zone
prohibiting smoking within a minimum of 25 feet from any entrance to recreation
center buildings.


http://www.DistrictGov.org
https://www.thevillagesdailysun.com/app/recnews/index.html

Did You Know??

On Wednesday, October 9, 2019, the Early Learning Center
received a visit from the Fire Prevention team to discuss fire
safety. Sparky the Fire Dog also made an appearance. All photos
are courtesy of Sheldon Levi.



Did You Know??

Seniors vs. Crime

Seniors vs. Crime, a project of the Florida Attorney General’s Office, is available to
assist all Floridians in resolving disputes of any nature. Seniors vs. Crime also has a
speaker’s bureau. Any social, civic, religious or community service organization can
get a speaker for their meetings to discuss scam awareness and avoidance. Visit or
contact any office for personal assistance or to arrange for a speaker.

« The Marion County office is located in the Marion County Sheriff’s Office at 8230
Mulberry Lane in The Villages. They are open Tuesdays and Wednesday from 10
a.m. to 2 p.m. They can be reached at 352-753- 7775.

« The Sumter County office is located in the Sumter County Sheriff’s Office at 8035
County Road 466 in the Sumter County Villages Annex. They are open Mondays,
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. They can be
reached at 352-689-4600, ext. 4606.

« The Wildwood Office is located in the Wildwood Police Department Annex next to
Barnstorm Theater at 2722 Brownwood Blvd. at
Brownwood Paddock Square. They are open
Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 10
a.m.to 1 p.m. They can be reached at 352-750-
1914.
« The Fruitland Park location can be found at 3000
Moyer Loop. They are open Tuesday from 10

a.m. to 2 p.m. They can be reached at 352-674-
1882.



“OWN IT.”

Understand your digital profile.
Internet-based devices are present in
every aspect of our lives: at home,
school, work, and on the go. Constant
connection provides opportunities for
innovation and modernization, but
also presents opportunities for
potential cybersecurity threats that
can compromise your most important
personal information. Understand the
devices and applications you use every
day to help keep you and your
information safe and secure.

“SECURE IT.”

Secure your digital profile.
Cybercriminals are very good at
getting personal information from
unsuspecting victims, and the methods
are getting more sophisticated as
technology evolves. Protect against
cyber threats by learning about
security features available on the
equipment and software you use.
Apply additional layers of security to
your devices — like Multi-Factor
Authentication — to better protect your
personal information. Topics:
Creating Strong Passwords « Multi-
Factor Authentication « Ecommerce o
Zero Trust « Protecting Against
Phishing

“PROTECTIT.”

Maintain your digital profile. Every click,
share, send, and post you make creates a
digital trail that can be exploited by
cybercriminals. To protect yourself from
becoming a cybercrime victim you must
understand, secure, and maintain your
digital profile. Be familiar with and
routinely check privacy settings to help
protect your privacy and limit
cybercrimes.

Topics: Researching and Assessing Your

Digital Profile « “Cyber Hygiene” «
Physical Security and Cybersecurity
Comparison



DID YOU KNOW?

« 64% of U.S. adults have noticed or
been notified of a major data
breach affecting their sensitive
accounts or personal data.

« Roughly half of Americans (49%)
feel that their personal information
is less secure than it was five years
ago.

« 58% of Americans age 50 and older
are more likely to feel that their
personal information has become
less safe in recent years: 58% of
Americans in this age group
express this opinion.

« 69% of consumers believe
companies are vulnerable to hacks
and cyberattacks.

SIMPLE TIPS TO OWN IT.
« Double your login protection.

Enable multi-factor authentication
(MFA) to ensure that the only person
who has access to your account is you.
Use it for email, banking, social
media, and any other service that
requires logging in. If MFA is an
option, enable it by using a trusted
mobile device, such as your
smartphone, an authenticator app, or
a secure token—a small physical
device that can hook onto your key
ring.

« Shake up your password protocol.

According to NIST guidance, you should
consider using the longest password or
passphrase permissible. Get creative and
customize your standard password for
different sites, which can prevent cyber
criminals from gaining access to these
accounts and protect you in the event of a
breach. Use password managers to generate
and remember different, complex passwords
for each of your accounts.

- Be up to date. Keep your software
updated to the latest version available.
Maintain your security settings to keeping
your information safe by turning on automatic
updates so you don’t have to think about it,
and set your security software to run regular
scans.

- If you connect, you must protect.
Whether it’s your computer, smartphone,
game device, or other network devices, the
best defense against viruses and malware is to
update to the latest security software, web
browser, and operating systems. Sign up for
automatic updates, if you can, and protect
your devices with anti-virus software.

For more information about connecting with
confidence visit:

https://niccs.us-cert.gov/national-
cybersecurity-awareness-month-2019


https://niccs.us-cert.gov/national-cybersecurity-awareness-month-2019
https://niccs.us-cert.gov/national-cybersecurity-awareness-month-2019










Information Provided By SECO

KEEP IT CLEAR — WE WORK HERE

SECO personnel routinely perform work on transformers and meters on members’
property. Field employees find it challenging to safely access padmount
transformers and underground facilities when shrubs or fencing have been placed
surrounding the front and sides of the equipment. The clearance zone is 10 feet in
front and 3 feet on the sides and back of equipment. On meters, SECO needs
unobstructed access to read the face and perform work safely. In maintenance and
outage situations, the obstacles cause the work to take longer than necessary and
most important, pose safety risks to our employees and can cause readings to be
estimated rather than actual - resulting in an inaccurate electric bill.

Per our Terms & Conditions, these obstructions are simply unacceptable, and SECO
is taking a firm stand on such violations. To raise awareness the co-op developed a
new communications campaign called Keep It Clear — We Work Here. The
campaign renews SECO Energy’s commitment to employee safety in the field.

Keep fences, shrubs and other lawn ornaments at least 10 feet away from the front
of the transformer and three feet away from the back and the sides. Open gates,
clear obstructions and relocate animals that restrict SECO access to metering
equipment. Trim landscaping that blocks the meter face. If SECO is unable to obtain
a clear view of the meter and record an accurate meter reading, the member may
receive an estimated (and inaccurate) bill for that reading cycle.

In the spirit of customer service, SECO has practiced diplomacy and patience with
members who have refused to comply with our safe clearance requirements. The
Keep it Clear campaign changes our approach. Unimpeded, safe access to SECO’s
transformers and metering equipment is a necessity.

As SECO personnel conduct equipment audits across our service territory, members
with equipment obstructions on their property will be required to clear the
obstructions or trim the landscaping that impedes SECO personnel’s safe access.
The Keep it Clear campaign provides affected members with letters, door hangers,
emails and other notifications advising of the need for obstruction removal. If those
notices are ignored, disconnection of service is a last resort but a step that will be
taken in extreme cases.


https://secoenergy.com/keep-it-clear/

Information Provided by...

Please join us for the third interactive Solid Waste Workshop presented by the
North Sumter County Utility Dependent District (NSCUDD) and Jacobs, formerly
CH2M, the waste hauler for Districts 1 — 11 on Wednesday, October 23, 2019 at The
Savannah Center from 9:00 to 12:00!

The first workshop provided information on the District’s current Solid Waste and
Recycling Program, and the need to develop a Solid Waste Management Plan, as
well as the state of the industry and the impacts this has on our current program.
China and other Asian countries have placed policies and restrictions on the import
of recyclables and which is impacting recycling throughout the world.

The second workshop recapped what we learned in the first along with additional
information on the methods of solid waste disposal, as well as the rising costs. With
the use of electronic survey clickers a series of questions were asked of the attendees
and the results stated that the majority feels there is no need to change the solid
waste collection process and are very satisfied with the service that is provided. The
participants also indicated a willingness to pay slightly more per month to maintain
the current solid waste and recycling program.

During the third workshop, alternative waste management options, options for
waste disposal, and the associated costs will be presented followed by asking for
additional input from the attendees. The District and Jacobs appreciate the
participation and suggestions we have received so far and look forward to meeting
with you again in October. The information from the previous workshops can be
found on the District website at www.DistrictGov.org.


http://www.districtgov.org

Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Is seeking a primary and alternate volunteer committee member for Village
Community Development District No. 1

Village Community Development District No. 1 (District 1) is seeking a
primary representative and an alternate representative on the Architectural Review
Committee (ARC).

The primary applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year.

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year. This position requires attendance at
the ARC meeting every week for the first four (4) weeks and once every month
thereafter.

Candidates are recommended to have education and/or experience in any of
the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial
construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping,
county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not required. The Committee meets
weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until noon).

If you are interested in becoming a primary or alternate volunteer
representative for District No. 1, please contact the Community Standards
Department at 751-3912.



Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE
Is seeking an alternate committee member for

Village Community Development District No. 3

Village Community Development District No. 3 (District 3) is seeking an
alternate member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee.

The applicant must be a full time resident of District 3 and have lived in The
Villages for at least one year. Candidates are recommended to have education and/
or experience in any of the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans,
residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted
communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not
required. The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours
(8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural
Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly
thereafter. If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the
Architectural Review Committee, applications are available on the District’s
website, www.DistrictGov.org and at the Community Standards Department, 984
Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida. The deadline for submitting applications is
5:00 p.m. on October 24, 2019.


http://www.districtgov.org




